August 10, 1999

The Honorable Louise Miller

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Miller:
Enclosed for your review and consideration is an ordinance that provides the County authorization to accept various means of electronic payment, including credit card payments.  I believe this ordinance will make it easier for our citizens to conduct business for the many varied services we provide.  As we begin to offer new methods for doing business, such as through the Internet and Interactive Voice Response (IVR) systems, accepting credit card payments becomes even more of a necessity.

I know that many Council members share my desire to embrace the new technologies that are making our lives easier.  Using these new technologies will not be possible without accepting credit card and other electronic payments. Your review and approval of this ordinance will enable us to move forward with our Internet and IVR initiatives.

If you have any questions about this ordinance and credit card report, please direct them to Brad Duerr, Finance Director, at 296-1164.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  John Chelminiak, Council Chief of Staff

  Shelley, Sutton, Policy Staff Director

  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee

 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Brad Duerr, Director, Department of Finance

